Report of the Academic Facilities Committee of the Faculty Senate

Prior to the June 2021 Faculty Senate meeting, the Academic Facilities Committee (AFC) ultimately constructed three recommendations/resolutions for modifications to the University Center (UC) renovation plan. These were unanimously approved by the Faculty Senate on 6/4/2021. The Faculty Senate's Executive Committee took these resolutions to the Provost and, with Academic Affairs, implemented them into the UC's renovation plan (please see Appendix 1, Senate Resolution #19). On 8/25/2021, we received the Provost’s response to the Senate resolution (see also Appendix 2). 

The Provost has fully approved resolutions 1 and 2. One portion of Resolution 3 was not approved: after a cost/benefit analysis was completed by facilities engineering and input provided by student and financial services, it was determined that a movable partition wall should not be installed between the new Faculty Lounge and the multipurpose room. 

We are addressing two facilities issues: 1) Campus maps haven’t been updated to reflect the recently renamed Muscarelle Hall (formally Stafford Hall), which has created confusion for students; and 2) for health and safety reasons, we want information on the status of campus buildings, especially basements, post-storm. 

Respectfully Submitted 9/7/2021 on behalf of the Committee:
Leslie Bunnage
Chair of Academic Facilities Committee
